
Sawing through and through
a log produces quartersawn,
riftsawn, and plainsawn boards.

Dan, riftsawn is the word used for lumber that has been cut at no less than 35° 
and no more than 65° to the annual rings in a log. The word bastardsawn also 
is used for this type of lumber. Most riftsawing is done at about 45°. The best 
description we've heard comes from Lisa Flittner, of Paxton Lumber Co. in Kansas 
City. She explained that boards riftsawn from a log resemble the spokes on a 
bicycle wheel. The cut follows a path from the center, and travels at an angle 
across the tree to the outside. Quartersawn lumber, on the other hand, is cut 
straight from the core to the outside.

A - quartersawn, 
B - riftsawn, 
C - plainsawn



When you look at a riftsawn board, the end will have growth rings angled at 
about 45°, and the face will be so straight-grained that it’s often called comb-
grained lumber. These boards also have long sweeping stripes resulting from the 
rays that run from the center of the tree to the bark. These same rays show up as
specks in quartersawn lumber, and don’t appear at all in flatsawn lumber.

You may find riftsawn boards hard to come by, even though they prove to be as 
strong and as stable as quartersawn boards. That's because sawyers have to 
spend more time and create more waste, when cutting riftsawn stock. You'll 
mostly find riftsawn boards in oak, because of the desirability of the ray and grain
figures. But other hardwoods can be ordered riftsawn. This type of wood is also 
the most expensive. In oak, it costs about a dime more per board foot than 
quartersawn lumber, and $1.60 more than flatsawn stock.

Wood Lumber Cuts 

Logs are cut into boards in a few different ways, which produce different 
characteristics and amounts of waste. This article covers the different types of 
cuts for wood boards. If you are looking for information on slicing wood veneers, 
please check out our article, Wood Veneer Slices.

 

Plain Sawn Lumber

Plain sawn lumber is the most common type of cut. The annular rings are 
generally 30 degrees or less to the face of the board; this is often referred to as 
tangential grain.

http://archtoolbox.com/materials-systems/wood-plastic-composites/87-woodveneercuts.html


Plain sawn lumber yields the least waste and the widest boards.

A cathedral pattern is typically evident on the face of the board.

The diagram at left shows how a log can be cut so the entire contents is plain 
sawn. In this case, the log is rotated 90 degrees after each cut, which helps 
maintain the annular ring pattern. Alternatively, the log can be sawn continuously
without rotating - one board after another all the way through the log (inset 
graphic). This will actually produce some boards that are "quarter sawn" near the 
center of the log (highlighted) since the annular rings will be 90 degrees to the 
face of the board.

 

Quarter Sawn Lumber

The annular rings of a quarter sawn board are about 60-90 degrees to the face of
the board; this is often referred to as radial grain. The goal is to keep the grain as
close to perpendicular (90 degrees) to the face of the board as possible to 
maintain dimensional stability.

Quarter sawn lumber yields more waste and narrower boards than plain sawn. 
Therefore, quarter sawn lumber is more expensive

A narrow grain pattern is typically evident on the face of the board. Flecks (also 
known as figure) are generally evident in quarter sawn red oak and white oak, 
but can also be seen in other species.

The diagram at left shows two different methods of cutting quarter sawn boards, 



which are highlighted. The remaining boards that aren't highlighted are 
considered rift sawn boards since the annular rings are closer to 45 degrees. 

 

Rift Sawn Lumber

The annular rings or a rift sawn board are about 30-60 degrees to the face of the 
board, but 45 degrees is the most optimum. Similar to quarter sawn lumber, rift 
sawn lumber is also referred to as radial grain.

The diagram at left highlights the boards that are considered rift sawn. Since 
there are very few boards that meet the requirement of 45-degree grain, rift 
sawn lumber is the most expensive cut.

A narrow and very straight grain pattern is visible on the face of the board. Rift 
sawn lumber is usually used with oak to avoid the flecks that are common in the 
species.
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